took place, the arbitrary File Notes that were written, and the misleading and inaccurate memorandums that were written on OUHSC letterhead that continue to have a perpetual adverse effect on me: November 25, 1991- This was Wednesday, the day before Thanksqiving Holidays began. Professor Hunter gave me a verbal reprimand for the word "asshole" written (Mon.11/16/91) after class review of the quiz given the previous Friday the 13th, and for writing "What the hell is a trigone" while taking the quiz given two days later, Wednesday, November 18. When Professor Hunter showed me these quizzes, I was truly surprised to see the word "asshole" on the November 13, 1991 quiz. I do not remember writing this, but it looked like my handwriting so I could not very well deny it. The word "asshole" was written to the above right of the clinical term rectum. As I recall that day (11/16/91), Professor Hunter asked for the class to return the quiz at the end of the period. I had put my quiz in one of my notebooks earlier during the class period, forgotten about it, and then rushed to find it to be able to turn it back in. Now here I sat in total disbelief of my circumstances uncertain of what was to follow. I did not want to say "Yes" when she asked me if this was my handwriting but of course I did. I do not remember writing the word "asshole", and I wanted to tell her that. There is no way I would have done this as a personal attack on her and it was important to me to know if she took it that way. So I asked her, "How did you take this?". She did not answer my direct